6.

BASSETT STREET - NO STOPPING RESTRICTION RR 10688
Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Malcolm Taylor, Area Engineer

Corporate Plan Output; Signals, Signs and Shelters 9.5.94

The purpose of this report is to seek Board approval to install a “No Stopping”
restriction on the eastern corner of Bassett Street at Travis Road.

Consent has been given under the Resource Management Act to establish and operate a
preschool in an existing dwelling at 114 Bassett Street. The preschool would have a
maximum of 42 children, and would operate between the hours of 7.30am and 6.00pm
Monday to Friday. Five on-site parking spaces have been provided.

The decision of the hearing was that, “the City Streets Unit of the Council is to paint
yellow no stopping lines between the driveway of the application site and the corner of
Travis Road and Bassett Street and is to investigate, whether in the interest of traffic
safety, yellow no stopping lines should also be painted on the opposite side of Bassett
Street. This work should be undertaken prior to the opening of the centre and shall not
be at the expense of the applicant.

There does not appear to be a need to paint ‘No Stopping’ lines opposite 114 Bassett
Street at this time.” The location of this site is shown on the (see
attachment, page 39).

Recommendations: 1.  That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited (at any time) on the

eastern side of Bassett Street commencing at its intersection with
Travis Road and extending in a southerly direction for a distance
of 27 metres.

2.  That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited (at any time) on the
southern side of Travis Road commencing at its intersection
with Bassett Street and extending in an easterly direction for a
distance of 15 metres.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation:  That the aforementioned recommendations be adopted.



